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Castle Hill High School 
Works notification | 22 November 2023 

NSW Department of Education – School Infrastructure 

Dear staff, parents, carers, 

Current planned maintenance  

We advised in September and earlier in November 2023, that School Infrastructure NSW is conducting 
work at Castle Hill High School over weekends in the first half of Term 4. 

Some of the outdoor work has been impacted by rain, which has caused delays. 

Work is now scheduled to take place over a further 4 weekends, up to and including 24 December 2023. 

The planned maintenance work at Castle Hill High School is taking place across multiple rooms and 
buildings.  

All work involving asbestos will be completed by licensed and accredited asbestos contractors and 
monitored by occupational hygienists in strict accordance with all applicable legislation, regulations, 
policies, and guidelines. 

Additional work 

In addition to this scheduled work, landscaping work will take place in preparation for Castle Hill High 
School’s Anniversary on 2 December 2023. 

This work will include grass mowing, edging, weed removal, the collection of dead wood and rubbish, 
sign cleaning and mulching. 

Apart from mulching, which will be done on weekends, this work will take place on weekdays during 
school hours. There will be minimal noise or other impacts on students. 

The health, safety, and wellbeing of the school and the local community is our highest priority. Thank you 
for your cooperation during this important work.  

If you have any questions about the work, please contact us on the details below. 
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